St Bride’s Primary School- Parent Council
Minute of meeting on 9th October 2023
Present: Roisin Coll ( Vice Chair and chairing the meeting), Mrs Cleland (HT), Anne-Marie Cusack, Mrs O’Hara, Cara Boyle, Joanna Pugh, Ruth Welsh, Christabel Boyle (minute), Lauren Millar, Nicola Stubbs, Marie-Claire Gair (new Chair), Father Hughes, Cllr Cal Dempsey.

Apologies:  Cllr  McCreary, Tracy Hill-Hodgens, Chris McLeish
1.Welcome and apologies
Father Hughes commenced the meeting with a prayer.

The Vice Chair welcomed attendees and noted apologies. 

Chris McLeish has now stepped down and thanks was made for his contributions to the Parent Council during his membership.
2.Minutes of previous meeting.
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

3. Matters arising
Church Car Park
The garden team at the Church are going to reline the car park between the Church hall and Church. Mrs Cleland has had no response yet to any requests for support for funding for the repair of the Church car park. Father Hughes said that the potholes on the road entering the Church car park are the responsibility of the Church. There is no actual written agreement between the council and the Church about maintenance of the car park. There was a historic agreement that it was a shared responsibility but nothing was found in writing. 

Parent Council Constitution.

This had been circulated. 

Lining Up in the Morning
The pupil council still has to meet and hear the views of the pupils about lining up for class in the morning on arrival in the playground. 

Road safety
It was agreed to await Cllr McCreary’s update on the road situation at the next meeting
4. Head Teacher’s Report 
1. Appointment of new Chair – delighted to be able to share that Mrs Gair has volunteered to act as Chair of the Parent Council and I am delighted to welcome her on board. We look forward to working together for the pupils and families of St. Bride’s. 

2. Staffing – we welcome Rachael Fraser to our permanent teaching staff. Rachael fills the vacancy and is currently covering PE and Technologies across all of the classes to provide the class teachers non-contact time. 

3. In addition to this we have 3 maternity leaves coming up. 1 in November and 2 in January. We are excited to welcome these additions to the school community. All paperwork has been submitted to ensure that cover is in place and that there is continuity of learning for classes.

4.  School clubs will be starting from the Monday after the October week. These were delayed due to a number of other staff commitments. We are happy to be able to offer gymnastics, dance, football, hockey, choir, multi-sports and Mini-Vinnies. Whilst the current offer is spread throughout P3-P7, there will be further opportunities for our P1s and P2s. The Active Schools Co-ordinator for Holy Cross (Katie Reilly) is currently training P7s as sports leaders. They will be given the opportunity to put these skills to good use by then working with small groups of younger pupils. 

5. Sportsafe – the trim trail and infant play equipment is scheduled to be repaired next week and all equipment should be available to use when the children return after the October break.

6. School garden – we had a number of parents who contacted us to offer to help with the much needed tidy up of the school garden. In addition to this we are hoping that some friends of the school will be able to use their community payback days to come in and provide a team-handed approach. This will enable a more co-ordinated approach and when we have a date we will open it up to other to try and get a number of garden related jobs finished. Our PTA are applying for a £500 grant and we hope to get some outdoor learning resources and staff training through this too. 

7. Nursery – our nursery completed their Stay and Play event last week and had lots of very positive feedback from parents who love being able to see the kind of things that their child does during the school day. We are utilising the Hobbit hut in the nursery as the Shine (Safe, Happy, Included, Nurtured, Exploring) club which provides a more targeted and supporting environment for children in the nursery who might need some more input for separation, settling, sharing etc. This provides a nurturing and quiet space that some of our youngest learners need at various times. In addition to this the nursery are continuing to work with the Learning Journals and will be collating feedback on these from parents at the reporting evening. 

8. The open afternoon in school was very well attended and as always, our children were happy to be able to show off their classroom and share their learning with parents and carers. We have parents night appointments this week and in the third term (post Christmas break) all classes will be inviting parents in for another learning showcase. We will finalise the dates for Christmas events this week and try to get these out to parents as early as possible. As always we will have Shows, a Christmas Fair and parties. The panto that came into school last year had very mixed reviews from staff and children and the panto in Hamilton the previous 2 years was a bit risqué with some quite adult themes. The cost of buses for the whole school are also extortionate and we are continuing to look for a suitable event. 

Questions and comments then followed about the HT’s report: 
Mrs Cleland said that all the paperwork was in place for requesting cover for upcoming maternity leaves and she was on to personnel about it.

Roisin Coll and Lauren Millar made the suggestion of the school getting involved with Bothwell Horticultural Society.

The school Christmas Fair will be held on 15th Dec from 9.30-11.30am. Christmas parties will be held on 20th and 21st December.

There was a discussion about a pantomime show being provided for the children. Some ideas were given. Nothing has yet been arranged, but an update will be given later in the term. 

5. Substantive items

a. Appointment of Chair

Marie Clare Gair was nominated by Mrs Cleland to be Chair. There were no objections and Roisin Coll expressed her delight and thanks that Marie Clare Gair had offered to be Chair.

b. Membership Update

Christabel Boyle will remain as secretary for another year. The position of Vice Chair is available. Roisin Coll is happy to be Vice Chair for another year, but it was agreed to wait until the next meeting to allow people time to consider snd volunteer themselves to be Vice Chair should they so wish. 

It was noted that there is no parent rep from Primary 7. A request for a parent rep for P7 will be put out. 

Father Hughes spoke about the need for the Parent Council to be representative of all the community in terms of its members.

It was suggested that information about the new Chair, the members on the Parent Council and the email for the Parent Council needs to be sent out to the school community prior to every Parent Council meeting .Mrs Cleland will post this information on the school app.

6. AOCB

Rosin Coll was thanked for chairing. The next meeting will be the 4th December 2023 at 7pm.
